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President’s Corner...
Dear Members and Friends of Kappa Epsilon,

Welcome to the first electronic-only version of The Bond!  
In an effort to “go green” and to combat increased costs, 
Grand Council has made the decision to discontinue the 
printed version of this publication and to take The Bond 
in a new and exciting direction with a new publisher!  
In September 2010, Kappa Epsilon teamed with Net-
work Media Partners, Baltimore, MD, to redesign our            
magazine.  Stay tuned for exciting, upcoming changes 
to The Bond! 

Grand Council met for our Mid Year Meeting from July 
23-25, 2010 in Kansas City, MO.  We worked hard to   
conduct Fraternity business and truly enjoyed one an-
other’s company.  You can read more about details from 
our meeting in this issue!

It’s hard to believe that a new semester is underway and that we’re already half way 
through the 2009-2011 biennium!  A year ago, we decided to challenge ourselves: to honor 
and uphold the commitment we made to the Fraternity upon our initiation.  Ask yourself 
this question:  How many members of your graduating class are still active members of 
KE?  How many of them attended the last National Convention in Indianapolis?  If you 
said zero, I challenge you to reach out to your old friends and fellow chapter members 
through your college/university, social networking sites, or an old-fashioned letter to invite 
them to actively participate in our organization this biennium! Direct them to our website, 
www.kappaepsilon.org to update their information, see the amazing things that are hap-
pening with KE today, and pay their national dues or make a donation to the Fraternity or 
Foundation.  Additionally, what better way to catch up with a group of old friends than 
by meeting in Phoenix this summer for a desert retreat at our National Convention? Pack 
your sunscreen and make your appointment at the spa… I hope that you’re as excited as 
I am for our upcoming Convention!  The 48th National Convention of Kappa Epsilon will 
be held at the Arizona Biltmore Resort and Spa from July 20-23, 2011.  This is sure to be a 
productive, fun meeting and a relaxing retreat for all!  Keep an eye out for further details 
and registration information… this is an event that you will truly not want to miss! 

On behalf of your 2009-2011 Grand Council, best wishes for a safe, fun, and productive se-
mester and a blessed holiday season.  We look forward to seeing you in Phoenix in July! 

In the Bond, 

Elizabeth Kort, Grand Council President

Elizabeth Kort, Grand Council President
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The Bond is an official publication of Kappa Epsilon Fraternity, Inc.  The magazine 
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the KE Executive Office at kefrat@aol.com.  The deadline for submissions for the 
Spring 2011 issue is January 15th, 2011.

The mission of Kappa Epsilon is to empower its members to achieve personal and 
professional fulfillment by developing their confidence, self-esteem, interpersonal 
skills, and leadership vision, and to represent the interest of the membership to health 
care professionals and the community at large. 
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 Kappa Epsilon’s Midterm Grand Council Meeting 
July 2010

The Kappa Epsilon Grand Council 
of Kappa Epsilon Fraternity met for 
their Mid Term Meeting from July 23-
25, 2010 at the Sheraton Country Club 
Plaza in Kansas City,  Missouri. The 
event was both productive and fun, 
as we worked hard to complete im-
portant Fraternity business and had a 
great time together! 

Our first day’s events and discussion      
centered on our upcoming National 
Convention.  Mark your calendars: the 
48th National Convention of Kappa   
Epsilon Fraternity will be held from 
July 20-23, 2011, at the Arizona Bilt-
more Resort and Spa in Phoenix, AZ!  
The group worked hard to plan fun and unique social and networking activities, benefi-
cial workshops for collegiates and alumni, and an overall extraordinary experience on this 
beautiful property.  This will be a fun, relaxing retreat that you won’t want to miss! 

Our remaining time together was focused on our chapters, discussing our goals for the 
biennium, celebrating the successes and challenges that arose in our respective offices 
during the first year of the biennium, and important budgetary concerns.  Discussing 
our collegiate chapters is the most energizing part of our time together, as the great work 
that our collegiates do never ceases to amaze us!  Grand Council also closely examined 
our   biennium goals, which surround the colonization process for inviting new chapters 
into our organization, continuing alumni outreach and our Chapter Advisor-focused 
initiative, and working with our Awards Committee to continue to recognize exemplary 
KE members across the country.  We dedicated a significant amount of time examining 
our Fraternity and Convention budgets, to ensure 
the continued financial security of our organiza-
tion despite rising insurance premiums and much 
needed cost savings initiatives surrounding The 
Bond.  Each one of your elected Grand Council 
officers and your Executive Director has worked 
extremely hard to accomplish our goals and serve 
the Fraternity during the first year of the bienni-
um!  

On behalf of the 2009-2011 Kappa Epsilon Grand 
Council, best wishes for a safe and successful year.  
We look forward to seeing you at our 48th National 
Convention, July 20-23, 2011, at the Arizona Biltmore 
Resort and Spa!  

Kappa Epsilon Grand Council Members



If you’ve attended a KE convention, then you’ve heard about the 
Alumni Cruise.  On even-numbered years Kappa Epsilon alumni 
get together and go on a cruise to some spectacular location.  This 
year it was the Mexican Riviera!   The trip started in sunny San 
Diego with the largest amount of alumni attendance to date.  I joined 
twelve other alumni (and three husbands) onboard the Holland 
America’s ms Oosterdam. We headed to the pool, unpacked in 
our state rooms, caught up with the major happenings of the year, 
completed the cruise’s safety drill, and then enjoyed our first dinner 
together.  We were finally on our way to Mexico! 

The first two days of the cruise were days at sea.  This gave me just 
enough time to peruse the ship, get my bearings, and decide how 
I wanted to relax.  I finally decided to lounge by one of the pools 
and joined Denise Schultz, Susie Bartlemay, Jane Hammock, Sandy 
Hughes, Petra Schultz, Gay Dodson, Patty Jehring, Margaret Haehl, 
Debbie Neupert, Dyan Duff, Linda McElhiney, and Gail Jensen by 
the lounge chairs and socialized.  Various types of entertainment 
were provided throughout the days by Holland America staff.  
Our favorite was a “Name that Tune” contest, hosted by a guitar 
playing singer named Guenther.  A group of us formed the team 
“Drugs-R-Us.” We competed with six other groups to name the 
most tunes and we won!  

Next, we were getting into the middle of the cruise and seeing 
Mexican cities.  First was the city of Mazatlan where I explored the  
city with Petra and her husband, Rick.  Our taxi driver was great!  
He gave us a city tour that you couldn’t get with the cruise line.  
We enjoyed shopping in the gold district, watching the famous 
cliff divers, visiting the Cathedral, and going to the mountain 
peak for a panoramic view of Mazatlan.  He even took us to an 
amazing taco stand where you could get the best pulled pork tacos 
and homemade salsa! In Puerto Vallarta, some of the group went 
into the Sierra Madre Mountains, others went wine tasting, and I 
decided to enjoy some of the Pacific Ocean and relax on the beach.  
Quickly, we were off to Cabo San Lucas where we went snorkeling!

Our last day at sea also meant we ate our final dinner together 
before we had to pack and go back to the real world.  Luckily, this 
was also the day we would take part in supporting Kappa Epsilon’s 
philanthropy.  “On Deck for the Cure” is a walk around the deck 
of the ship in a mini “Race for the Cure” spin-off.  We showed our 
support by walking 9 laps around the deck. 

I’m glad that I had the chance to go on the alumni cruise, get to 
know amazing alumni, and make lasting memories with them.  I 
encourage all Kappa Epsilon alumni to join us in 2012, the more the 
merrier! ~Renee Ference (Alpha Phi)

Mazatlan Church

Holland America’s ms Oosterdam

Cabo Arch

Alumni Cruise 2010
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National Projects Update
 

At www.kappaepsilon.org you can find lots 
of resourceful information including hints 
and updates on our National Projects.

Pharm-CORP was developed to encourage 
students interested in the professional of 
pharmacy to start planning their careers by 
attending the necessary classes, research-
ing the admissions requirements for col-
leges of pharmacy, and learning about the 
various opportunities available for phar-
macists. Helpful resources posted to this 
page include the “Pharm-CORP Guide 
for Collegiates” that contains information 
about  starting the program, links to phar-
macy organizations and career informa-
tion, key topics to cover, and other helpful 
hints for a successful project. 

Breast Cancer Awareness was adopted 
as a national project in memory of Linda 

Rodgers, who developed breast cancer dur-
ing her term as Grand Council president. All 
KE members are encouraged to develop or 
participate in breast cancer awareness and 
outreach activities. Under the Chapter Man-
agement and Forms section, you will find a 
document highlighting chapters’ most recent 
breast cancer activities can be found on the 
website. You will also find an “Event Man-
agement Form” that will help you document 
the details of your events. This can help you 
keep more accurate records and will be very 
helpful when it is time to write the yearly    
reports. 

If you have any ideas or suggestions that 
would help other chapter, please email 
them to the chair of the National Project                            
Committee, Kristin Fish at kgf6c6@mail.
umkc.edu, or the Grand Council Secretary, 
Sal Bottiglieri at Sal.Pharm.D@gmail.com. 

Have you checked out the Kappa Epsilon website recently?

I was inactive with KE for many years. I decided 
to recommit to the fraternity as an aluma a few 
years ago when my children went off to college. 
Becoming a National Liaison was a great way to 
get involved, meet people, and feel part of  KE 
again. I enjoy being a liaison because you get to 
meet people with similar professional and per-
sonal interests. Chapters are located across the 
country in interesting places too! The fraternity 
was good to me as a college student and it’s a 
good feeling to give something back as an alum.

I just returned from my visitation with Delta 
chapter as a Kappa Epsilon National Liaison. I 
had a wonderful time. On my visitations in 2008 
and 2010 to the Delta chapter in Missoula, Mon-
tana the advisors, the deans, and especially the 
chapter made me feel very special and welcomed 
as a KE representative.  ~Dyan Duff (Alpha Delta) 

Alumna Recommits to KE and Makes a Difference

Dyan Duff and several members of the Delta Chapter at a 
visitaion this Fall. 



Kappa Epsilon Members Home & Abroad: 
Psi Chapter Sponsors a Student

The Psi Chapter wanted to extend a helping hand and promote education to students in the Dominican Re-
public by adopting a child through Solid Rock Missions.  We were excited to sponsor Vickeysi, an eight 
year old girl from San Juan.  Nine of our members had the special opportunity to meet Vickeysi, her mother, 
and sister on a medical mission trip through Ohio Northern University.  The visit was an amazing experi-
ence. Being able to meet Vickeysi after fundraising and learning small bits about her life over the year is 
truly rewarding.  Vickeysi and her family were grateful for everything Kappa Epsilon is providing and we 
are already excited to visit her again next year.  With $312 per year, Vickeysi is able to attend a much higher 
quality school in San Juan.  She is also provided school supplies for the year and a meal every day.  Our hope 
is to sponsor Vickeysi until she graduates high school.  After obtaining a superior education when compared 
to her village school, Vickeysi will be better equipped to further her education in order to create a better life 
for herself and her family.

It’s a wonderful cause where your chapter makes a direct impact and builds a relationship with the child. 
There are so many children in the Dominican that need help!  If any other chapter or alumni is interested in 
sponsoring a student through Solid Rock Missions, they can visit http://solidrockmissions.org and go to child 
sponsorship. ~Ashley Tyger (Psi)

Bottom Row L to R:  Cassie Spray, Becca Airel, Vickeysi, Ashley Tyger, Kayla Durkin
Top Row L to R:  Erica Schoenberger, Lisa Berni, Liz Scarpetti, Vickeysi’s Mom, Amy Fanous, Vickeysi’s Sister, and Megan Bensi  
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APhA 2010 
Washington, D.C. 

Alyssa Schiller; Mathew Gamba; Britten Peer, all Omega 
members

Cynthia Nguyen; Natalie Clark; Angela Keppler; Erin 
Rhodes, all Psi members

Tau Members and Liz Kort (Alpha Phi)
L to R: Leseigh Wallace (Alpha Nu) and Courtney 
Mays (Alpha Delta)

L to R: Lisa Cerutti and Deborah Raithal, both 
Omega members



APhA 2010 
Washington, D.C. 

Annual Contributor Breakfast and KE Reception

Metta Lou Henderson (R) and Nancy Stankiewicz (L) present-
ing the KE check honoring Gloria Neimeyer Francke to Dr. 
Calvin Knowlton, president of the APhA Foundation.

L to R and front to back: Susie Bartlemay; Joy Donelson; 
JoLaine Draugalis; Rosalie Sagraves;Metta Lou Henderson; 
Linda McElhiney; Julie Gerhart of Merck; Amy Bennett;       
Suzanne Hussar; Lucinda Maine; Marianne Rollings. 

Metta Lou Henderson (Sigma)

L to R:  Jenelle Sobotka (Gamma),2008 Career Achievement 
Winner and Marilyn Speedie (Pi), 2010 Career Achievement 
Winner.   
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Kappa Epsilon Recognition and Awards

Linda McElhiney (Pi) 

Marilyn Speedie (Pi)

Kristin Villa (Pi)

Lucinda Maine, PhD, RPh (Phi) was awarded the Jacob W. Miller Award 
at the APhA Foundation’s Annual Contribution Breakfast on March 
14th, 2010 in Washington, D.C. This award was named for  APhA and 
APhA Foundation Former President Jake Miller in honor of his leader-
ship and dedicated service to the APhA Foundation. Dr. Maine is the 
current executive vice president and CEO of AACP. 

Lucinda Maine (Phi)

Kappa Epsilon Foundation, Inc., with the support of, and in associ-
ation with Merck Human Health Division, proudly announces that 
Dr. Linda McElhiney (Pi) of Mooresville, Indiana has been selected as 
the 2010 recipient of the KE/Merck Vanguard Leadership Award. The 
award honors an exemplary pharmacist for multiple achievements 
within the profession of pharmacy and continued leadership within 
the discipline. The award presentation took place on Saturday, March 
13th, 2010, in Washington, DC during the Kappa Epsilon Reception, 
held at the APhA Exposition.  

The Grand Council of Kappa Epsilon Fraternity, Inc. is proud to announce 
that Dr. Marilyn Speedie (Phi), of Minneapolis, Minnesota, is the selected 
recipient of the Fraternity’s 2010 Career Achievement Award. The award, 
which honors one distinguished pharamcist annually, was presented at the 
Kappa Epsilon Reception, March 13th, 2010, in Washington, D.C., during 
the APhA Exposition. 

Kristen Villa (Pi) was recognized as the recipient of the KE Nellie Wakeman/
AFPE Fellowship. The award was accepted on her behalf by Dr. Kim Plake 
of Purdue at the Kappa Epsilon Reception on Saturday, March 13, 2010, at 
the Renaissance Hotel in Washington, DC. The Nellie Wakeman Fellowship 
is a $6000 to $7500 award jointly sponsored by the American Foundation 
for Pharmaceutical Education (AFPE) and Kappa Epsilon Fraternity. It was 
established in 1957 to encourage outstanding Kappa Epsilon members to 
pursue an advanced degree in a college of pharmacy graduate program in 
the pharmaceutical sciences.



concerning breast cancer and race.  She explained 
how some Caucasian women with a family histo-
ry of breast cancer have become more proactive, 
by having their breasts removed and reconstruct-
ed early.  Onojobi, also informed the audience of 
proper time to perform self-breast examinations, 
which is ideally once monthly following men-
struation.  

Historically, African American women have often 
been diagnosed with more aggressive forms of 
breast cancer that may not be amenable to current 
treatment, while others do not seek treatment un-
til the cancer has progressed, due to many factors 
including less access to health care.  

Through this project, Carpenter and Kappa Ep-
silon are working to impact these issues. The 
funds raised will go towards providing free 
mammograms for women that are younger than 
40, as there is a need for earlier screening in some 
patients, and grant monies are not designated 
to cover that age group.  Kappa Epsilon raised 
the funds through raffles, and ticket sales, and 
corporate sponsors for the brunch included Rite 
Aid, and Wal-Mart.  Kappa Epsilon will donate 
at least $1400 to the Howard University Cancer 
Center.  Reprinted with permission from the Alpha 
Pi Chapter, September 29th, 2010

“It was about not losing hope,” said Joan 
Oboite, about her triumph over breast cancer.  
Oboite, who works in radiology and oncol-
ogy at Howard University Cancer Center, was 
a featured speaker at the first annual Breast 
Cancer Awareness Brunch, held on September 
25, 2010 in the Blackburn Art Gallery at How-
ard University.  

Jasmine Carpenter, a 3rd year Howard Phar-
macy Student and Kappa Epsilon member, 
envisioned and organized the event.  Breast 
Cancer awareness is a yearly project for her 
fraternity.  Carpenter had a simple but re-
markable approach.  She decided to organize 
the brunch to benefit those on a local level.  
“The Cancer Center is right here at Howard.  
Why not help Howard?” said Carpenter.   

Dr. Daphne Bernard, Assistant Dean and 
Professor of Howard University School of 
Pharmacy opened the program with a poem 
about breast cancer.   The featured speakers 
were three breast cancer survivors, including 
Oboite, Juone Darko and Jacque Perry.  Also, 
a physician, Dr. Gladys Onojobi, a Howard 
University Cancer Center specialist, enlight-
ened the audience with risk factors, treat-
ment options, as well as interesting findings 

Howard University’s Alpha Pi Chapter Hosts 
Breast Cancer Awareness Brunch
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Collegiate Chapter Updates
Alpha Gamma Chapter

University of Mississippi

The Alpha Gamma Chapter has begun another exciting year at the Univer-
sity of Mississippi. Last year, the chapter finished a successful recruitment 
with thirty-six new members. Concluding Big Sis/Lil Sis week, members cel-
ebrated the Halloween season together by making ghost lollipops and tak-
ing them to the local Boy’s and Girl’s Club.  We also hosted the annual Hal-
loween party for the pharmacy school which is always a fright! We joined 
The University of Mississippi in collecting toys for Operation Christmas 
Child, where we donated shoeboxes stuffed with toys, candy, and toiletries.  
These items were packaged and sent overseas to underprivileged children. 

Finishing off the spring semester of 2010, Kappa Epsilon held its Third An-
nual Womanless Beauty Pageant. With several male students competing, the 
student body president Matt Bramuchi took top honors as Pharmacy’s School 
Most Beautiful 2010. All proceeds from the event went to Interfaith Compas-
sion Ministries of Oxford, Mississippi.  This is one of our favorite events to 
do since it brings out a majority of the pharmacy student body.  After the 
beauty pageant, the fraternity joined together with the Kappa Psi fraternity 
and hosted a “Kappa Karaoke” night. This fall our chapter kicked off recruit-
ment events with a 70’s Tie-Dye Party. In September, we partnered working 
with Oxford Medical Ministries to help dispense free medications to the un-
derprivileged in the Oxford community. We look forward to a fun and exciting 
year bonding and serving others together. ~Jennie Johnson, Chapter President

Alpha Delta
Mercer University College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences

We are always looking for ways to distinguish ourselves from the other 
fraternities on campus during recruitment. This year we focused on a 
positive, proactive outreach to new pharmacy students. We have made 
a concerted effort to achieve this. KE set ourselves apart with our 
“Pharmacy in the City” initiative.  We got together to develop a survey 
for our members to take prior to school starting. The survey reported 
their favorite restaurants, places to study, salons, how many hours they 
studied, and how many hours they worked weekly.  The information 
was compiled and incorporated into a newsletter along with a greet-
ing, member list, pictures, and brief description of KE. We printed the 
newsletters and personally handed them out to the first years during 
the second week of school. 

We also sent the entire school a comprehensive guide to Atlanta that in-
cluded everything from the best ice-cream, places to go for those students 
with children, to comedy venues. We really believe in reaching out and let-
ting students know that we are here for them. This makes our organization 
even more desirable allowing us to get prospective members that are just 
as passionate as we are! ~Shannon Proctor, Chapter President
 

Alpha Gamma Membership

Alpha Delta Membership



Alpha Xi Chapter
Florida A&M University

Greetings Kappa Epsilon! The lovely ladies of the Alpha Xi chapter 
have been working tirelessly.  Last year, we held and participated 
in quite a few events.  In February, we hosted our annual Rose 
Ball, “Celebrating Women in Pharmacy...and the Renaissance of 
Alpha Xi.” It was a Harlem Renaissance themed affair at Golden 
Eagle Golf and Country Club. For one night, we were back in Har-
lem, the year was 1920, and we relived history. We honored our 
longtime advisor, Dr. Angela Hill, for her lifetime achievements 
in the profession of pharmacy. The program included a chapter 
candle tribute to historical women in pharmacy from our chapter 
and area, a Renaissance spoken word tribute to the achievements 
of Alpha Xi, and a slide show surprise tribute to the life of our 
own “Superwoman” Dr. Hill. Additionally, we had a solo perfor-
mance of the song “Almost There” and the FAMU Fine Arts Society 
displayed profiles of women around the ballroom and entrance.

We hosted Kappa Epsilon week themed KovEr Girls with such ac-
tivities as a workout session, karaoke night, church for members, 
and a beauty session with our own KE cosmotologist. We included 
a Teacher Appreciation Day where we served a full breakfast to 
our professors and a Student Appreciation Day where we passed 
out breakfast bars and water bottles. We also had soulful, jazzful, 
spoken word night where participants sang, rapped and per-
formed interpretations. Our culminating event was a private Alpha 
Xi Founders’ Day Celebration and brunch.

Alpha Xi’s Renaissance of Alpha Xi

Alpha Xi’s Membership Line

Throughout the year, we participated in 
multiple community service drives and 
events with the Haitian Relief Effort, Tal-
lahassee Homeless Shelter, Girl Scouts and 
the Salvation Army. We co-sponsored a HIV 
and AIDS awareness event in the College of 
Pharmacy. Additionally, we also hosted our 
annual KE fall tea for young women interest-
ed in learning more about our organization. 
As fundraisers, we sold t-shirts titled “If you 
like it, then put a label on it” and totes titled 
“Women Changing the World One Step at 
aTime.” 

Plans are already underway for an exciting new year. We are currently planning events such as our College 
of Pharmacy Welcome Back “sKatEs,” Etiquette Seminars, a prospective members tea, a PinKE fashion show, 
PharmCorp presentations with Boys and Girls Club and the Girls Scouts, repainting our trees, cleaning our 
street, community service activities, the Breast Cancer Seminar, the Ball, KE Week and other exciting events. 
~Brittany O. Herring, Chapter President
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Alpha Pi Chapter
Howard University

Greetings from our Nation’s Capital!!  We would 
like to send greetings to all our fellow chapters. 
We hope that your outlook on this upcoming year 
is just as promising and expectant as ours. The           
Alpha Pi chapter plans to have many activities this 
year that foster brotherhood and excellence in our 
school and community. We are kicking off the year 
with a breast cancer awareness brunch in Septem-
ber, an initiative which has been spearheaded by 
one of our new inductees, Jasmine Carpenter, the 
current Vice President I for the chapter. Also, in 
an effort to increase academic excellence in the 
School of Pharmacy, we have initiated the “KE 
Study Hall”, a mentoring program that assists first 
and second year students who may have difficulties 
adjusting to the rigorous schedule of the Pharmacy program. Members of KE are available at desig-
nated times in the pharmacy school to assist and encourage interested students. We look forward to the 
Spring Semester induction, a time to bring promising new members into the KE brotherhood. To learn 
more about our events, please visit our website www.hualphapi.org. ~Claude Manjo, Chapter President

Beta Theta 
University of the Incarnate Word

 
Beta Theta is proud to announce that our chapter is continuing 
to grow even stronger as we approach our one year anniversary! 
Since chartering in December of last year, we have been very busy 
orchestrating new membership recruitment events and volun-
teer activities. Last year, we were proud to induct 15 new mem-
bers increasing our chapter to 37. Last fall, current members and 
new members got to know each other over the sweet and sticky 
task of creating candy apples for our Halloween fundraiser. New 
members channeled their inner child during our visit to the San 
Antonio Battered Women and Children’s Shelter, where we made 
sock puppets with the children. This activity was such a success, 
that we will be returning to the shelter with this year’s prospec-
tive new members group in hopes of making this an annual new 
member event.   

Our chapter set up a booth educating young girls about the role 
of pharmacists in the community at the Girls Inc. Science Festival. 
The girls got a brief introduction to pharmacy as they prepared 
their own Skittle prescription.

The Beta Theta chapter is working hard towards increasing our treasury, chapter involvement, and commu-
nity outreach. Our goal for our treasury is to fundraise enough money to provide a scholarship to a local high 
school student with an interest in pursuing a career in pharmacy. We have a lot of fun and exciting social events 
planned for this semester including a family barbecue and pool party, bowling, and pumpkin carving. To fur-
ther our involvement in the community, we are participating in two community health-fairs and volunteering 
at Kids Rock an organized kid’s marathon benefiting the Susan G. Komen Foundation. We look forward to cre-
ating traditions within our chapter and strengthening the bonds between our members. ~Amanda P. Sampson

Alpha Pi Membership

Beta Theta Membership



KE Donations
Thank You!

The Charitable 
Giving Corner

In a continuing effort to provide financial sta-
bility and perpetual support for Kappa Epsilon 
Fraternity and the Kappa Epsilon Foundation, 
please consider making a donation to one or both 
of these entities.  

Let us speak with one voice, in strategy and 
purpose, and share our resources to promote 
the future of Kappa Epsilon.  

  My gift to the Fraternity is $_______
  My gift to the Foundation is $______

Gifts to the Foundation are tax-deductible. 
Please make checks payable to Kappa Epsilon 
Fraternity and/or Kappa Epsilon Foundation

Mastercard/Visa #:________________ Exp:_____

Name:__________________________
Street:___________________________

City, State, Zip:_______________________

You may also pay via Pay Pal at 
www.kappaepsilon.org

On behalf of the Grand Council and Foundation 
of Kappa Epsilon, thank you to those chapters 
who graciously donated to the Fraternity and the 
Foundation over the last year! These donations are 
greatly appreciated and needed for the continued 
functionality of our fraternity. This money also     
allows us to support chapters and members in the 
form of grants and scholarships.  Thank you!

Foundation Donations
Alpha Phi

Alpha Theta
Lambda

Alpha Gamma
Alpha Epsilon

Beta Zeta
Beta

Omicron
Omega

Alpha Delta
Sigma

Xi

A very special thank you to Lambda Chapter who 
also donated $750 to the Fraternity! 

The time is fast approaching for KE to celebrate 90 wonderful 
years! Special activities will happen during the convention, but 
additional ideas are needed.  Give us your input and volunteer 
to help.
 
Members are also needed to help with the planning for the activi-
ties for the 100th anniversary of KE in 2021. What would you like 
to see KE do?  Write a history, special programming at the 2021 
convention, or a special reception at APhA?  We need your ideas 
and opinions! We also need volunteers to serve on the various 
committees that will be created.
 
Send your ideas for activities and your willingness to serve to 
Metta Lou Henderson at hendersonmettalou@sbcglobal.net.  As a 
subject line use: KE 90th or KE 100th.  

90th and 100th Anniversaries Fast Approaching



 
 

Kappa Epsilon Fraternity Alumni Dues Invoice 
  

KE Executive Office ▪ 7700 Shawnee Mission Parkway, Suite 201▪ Overland Park, Kansas 66202 
Phone: 913-262-2749 ▪ Fax: 913-432-9040 ▪ E-mail: kefrat@aol.com ▪ Web: www.kappaepsilon.org 

 
When you were initiated into Kappa Epsilon you made a life-long commitment to promote the values of KE.  That special commitment 
works both ways; KE is committed to you as well.  By sharing the information that is relevant to your life, it enables the Executive Office to 
keep you informed about the profession, draw upon your professional expertise, provide a bank of resources for continuing education, and 
guard the names and addresses of you and your fellow colleagues.  We thank you for your dedication and continued support of KE! 

 
List preferred title____________________________Alumni Chapter__________________________________  

 
Name_______________________________________Address__________________________________________ 

 
City________________________________________ State ___________________________Zip______________ 

 
E-Mail______________________________________Telephone________________________________________ 

 
Chapter of Initiation__________________________ Graduation Year__________________________________ 

 
Date of Birth_________________________________Name of Spouse ___________________________________ 

 
Alumni Member Dues          $___________ 

    $47 Alum on Rotation; $60 the first year after graduation; $75 second year after graduation; 
and $85 thereafter. 100% of the dues amount is deductible as a business expense. 
 

 KE Fraternity - optional gift                                                                                              $___________ 
 This is an optional, non tax deductible gift to the operating fund of the Fraternity.   

This gift will help provide financial stability and perpetual support for Kappa Epsilon. 
 

KE Foundation - optional gift                                                                                            $___________ 
   This is an optional, tax deductible contribution that will provide continuing support for scholarships, 
   educational programming, and grants for chapters/individuals starting worthy pharmacy projects. 
 

KE Merchandise 
 KE Christmas Ornament - $8 each                                     ____ x $ 8                       $___________ 

                      (Prices shown in both categories include shipping and handling) 
 The 75 Years of Kappa Epsilon Fraternity - $25 each    ____ x $25                      $___________ 

           
                                                                                                           TOTAL                     $___________ 
 
Method of Payment:   ⁯Master Card      ⁯Visa      ⁯Check      ⁯Money Order 

 
Account Number________________________________________ Expiration Date_______________________________ 
 
Credit Card Holder Name, Address, Zip_________________________________________________________________ 
       List address where credit card statement is received, if different from above. 
Signature of Authorization required for credit card use______________________________________________________ 
 
Name and address of Employer: __________________________________________________________________________ 
   
Does your Employer match donations?   [ ] Yes    [ ] No    Type_________________________________________________ 
                    
1) Are you willing to share your expertise by being part of a speaker bureau or writing an article for the Bond? 
Speaker Bureau?  [ ] Yes   [ ] No      Bond article?  [ ] Yes   [ ] No    Area of expertise: ______________________________ 

 
2) Would you be interested in serving as Alumni Liaison between Chapters and Grand Council?      [ ] Yes   [ ] No 

 
3) Tell us what is new in your life!  Indicate if we can share or publish this information. [ ] Yes   [ ] No    
____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Dues payments & Foundation donations may be paid on line via PayPal if you have registered for access. Go to the KE web site: 
www.kappaepsilon.org. 


